

TO:

Board of Directors

FROM:

Liz Jamieson, Director of Capital Projects

SUBJECT: Bid and Contract Award – PSMS Roof & Gutter Replacement – Project #0148

DATE:

March 1, 2022

TYPE:

Action Needed

The 2019-22 Facilities and Technology Levy included funds to replace the roof and gutters at Port Susan Middle School. Bids were received and opened on February, 10, 2022. A total of three (3) bids were received. The apparent low bidder is Good News Group, Inc., of Auburn, Washington. A letter of recommendation for Good News Group, Inc., is attached from Trish Sherman, Dykeman Architects.

This work, subject to board approval, will start on or around June 20, 2022 with substantial completion by August 22, 2022 and final completion by September 22, 2022.

We are recommending approval of the base bid of \$1,148,500.00, with no alternates. The bid amount is within our budget.

Recommendation:

We recommend the board move to award the Port Susan Middle School roof and gutter replacement project to the low bidder, Good News Group, Inc., in the amount of \$1,148,500.00 plus Washington State sales tax.

We further recommend the board move to authorize the administration to execute a contract with Good News Group, Inc., for the roof and gutter replacement project at Port Susan Middle School.



February 22, 2022

Ms. Liz Jamieson, AIA Director of Capital Projects Stanwood-Camano School District No. 401 26920 Pioneer Highway, Stanwood, WA 98292

RE:

Port Susan Middle School Roof and Gutter Replacement

Project No. 148

Dykeman Project No. 2020-020

Dear Ms. Jamieson:

On February 10, 2022 the Stanwood-Camano School District received three bids for the Port Susan Roof and Gutter Replacement project. The low bid was \$1,148,500 from Good News Group, Inc. Construction, of Auburn, WA, and is within the project budget. We have reviewed their bid and find it to be complete and responsive. Based on our review, and having found Good News Group, Inc. Construction to be the lowest responsive and responsible bidder we recommend awarding the contract for Port Susan Middle School Roof and Gutter Replacement base bid amount of \$1,148,500 to Good News Group, Inc. Construction.

Sincerely,

Patricia Sherman, AIA

Principal

